
 

 

 
 

5th October 2021 
   

DATES FOR YOUR CALENDAR 
 
   

OCTOBER 

  Wed 6th   - Kindergarten 2022 Transition commences 
Mon 18th  - Parkview P&C Meeting (via Zoom) 7pm 
Tues 19th  - School Photos 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

Download your free Parkview Public School App now! 

  

 
 

 



 

 
  



 

 
 
 

WEEK 1 TERM 4 Commencing Tuesday 5th October 2021 
Welcome back to what we are confident will be an exciting and engaging 
Term 4 of learning at Parkview Public School. We trust that everyone has 
enjoyed a relaxing holiday period with family and friends. 
 
Positively, during the holidays our Local Government Area has remained 
COVID-free and as such our school remains at Level 3 restrictions 
meaning we are learning face-to-face and adhering carefully to the 
Department of Education’s Roadmap for returning to a ‘new-normal’ for 
schools. 
 
Much of today’s newsletter is dedicated to our return to school protocols including the excitement of Kindergarten 2022 
Transition commencing this week! Please consider the following as you plan your week: 
 
Level 3 Return to School – Term 4 
School resumed for all children today. Our school will continue to operate under Level 3 conditions as part of our COVID-
safe return to school roadmap. These are the same arrangements as for the final week of Term 3. 

  
Below is a reminder what our families and students can expect when returning to school throughout the start of this term: 

• Staff will be required to wear masks indoors and outdoors while on school grounds. 
• We will reduce overall mingling of our different student years which means no school assemblies, sport (outside of 
existing class Sport and PDHPE), excursions or field trips. 
• Students will play in stage groups in the playground. This means children will have a timetabled location for play 
throughout Week 1 of the term. When arriving at school, children should drop their bags at their classrooms and go 
directly to their scheduled play area (the playground timetable is attached to this email). 
• Only essential visitors will be allowed on site and will always be required to check-in and wear masks. 
• Our School Canteen is open with appropriate hygiene measures in place. Ordering will be available via classroom 
baskets or online ordering (preferred). 
• Our P&C Uniform Shop is only available for over the phone orders under Level 3 restrictions. If you require any type 
of uniforms, please ring the school during designated Uniform Shop hours (Monday 9am-10am and Thursday 2pm-
3pm) so your order can be processed. Orders can be picked up from the School Administration Office at a time that is 
identified when you place your orders. 
• Parents and carers will need to remain outside of school grounds and follow physical distancing and avoid gathering 
for drop-offs and pick-ups. 
• There will be enhanced daily cleaning of the school and wherever possible we will ensure classrooms will be well-
ventilated with open windows. 
• After School Care will be available on site following COVID-safe plans, run by Leeton Shire Council. 

  
Students will play in stage groups in the playground. This means children will have a timetabled location for play 
throughout Week 1 of the term. When arriving at school, children should drop their bags at their classrooms and go 
directly to their scheduled play area. 
The playground timetable is included below: 

 

 

Notes that you can expect to see this week: 
• School Photos Information 

• Kindergarten 2022 Transition (via email) 

Notes in the last week: 
 

 



 

Kindergarten 2022 Transition 
It is with great excitement that we confirm the information 
released by the Department of Education across the weekend 
that Kindergarten 2022 Transition can commence in Level 2 and 
Level 3 Schools across NSW.   
 
Parkview Public School is currently operating under Level 3 
restrictions as such we will commence our Kindergarten 2022 
Transition Program tomorrow (Wednesday, 6th October). If you 
are yet to register your child for Kindergarten 2022 Transition 
or know someone who intends on doing so, we encourage you 
to contact the school. 
 
Below is a list of reminders regarding the transition program: 
* The program will run in the Kindergarten Rooms (enter through 
the gates near the big pencils on Park Ave) from 11:30am-
1:45pm daily. Parents and carers who are dropping children to 
Transition should enter the school via the infants gate and sign 
their child in at the table located outside the Transition Room. 
You will be able to collect your child from the same place at the 
conclusion of the program. 
* Our complimentary bus service will run, supervised by 
Parkview staff. The bus timetable is attached to this email. 
Please note these times are approximate and will be adjusted 
as we assess the time it will take to navigate our route. 
* Children who attend Bright Beginnings on Wednesdays will be accompanied by Parkview Staff from Bright Beginnings to 
our Transition Program at 11:30am. 
* Kindergarten Transition T-Shirts (not compulsory) can be purchased for $10 from the School Administration Office. 
* Children should bring a healthy lunch, drink bottle and hat to all sessions. Comfortable clothing that are appropriate for 
the weather conditions and practical closed-in shoes (such as joggers) are encouraged. 
* If your child has any emerging health conditions or an updated health care plan it is vital that you update the school 
prior to the commencement of Kindergarten 2022 Transition. 
 
Parent and carers are reminded to: 
* Maintain physical distancing 
* Check-in using a QR code and please do not remain on site longer than 10 minutes 
* Follow relevant medical advice including wearing a mask 
 
If you have any questions or concerns or would like to have your child added to the bus timetable for Week 2 and beyond, 
please do not hesitate to contact the school. 
 

Term 4 PLP Conferences 
Term 4 Personalised Learning Plan Conferences will be conducted during Week 2 of this Term. Due to COVID restrictions 
these conferences will be held remotely via phone. Information linked to scheduling these conferences will be shared with 
all families this week. Parents and carers are requested to return PLP Request Forms as soon as possible to allow timetables 
to be formulated. 
 
PLP Conferences are scheduled for the following dates next week: 
 
Monday, 11th October: KE, KN and K/1B 
Tuesday, 12th October: 1W, 1/2HA, 2G and 2I 
Wednesday, 13th October: 3G, 3H, 3/4M, 4B and 4/5Q 
Thursday, 14th October: 5F, 5T, 6C and 6D 
  



 

Bright Beginnings 2022 
We are excited to invite registrations for Bright Beginnings 2022! 
 
If your child will be 4 years old in 2022 and they are starting school in 2023, or you are considering 
enrolling them in 2023, we welcome your child's participation in our Early Years Learning 
Framework. 
 
Bright Beginnings runs from 9.15am - 11.45am Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, and Friday at 
Parkview Public School. If you have any questions or queries, we encourage you to contact the 
school during business hours. 
 
To register your child, you can click on the link provided below or visit the School Administration 
Office for hard copy of the flyer.   
 
We are looking forward to another awesome year of Bright Beginnings in 2022!   
 
https://forms.gle/agbYffAeZAh3P8Ls5 
 
Winhangara Playgroup - TEMPORARILY CEASED 
Winhangara Playgroup has been temporarily ceased due to the current COVID-19 Lockdown. We will 
communicate with families as soon as we are able to resume this much-loved program. 
 
COVID 19 Protocol Reminders 
Please note that a range of COVID-19 Protocols have been amended for the current  
Stay at Home Orders. Schools are currently at Level 3 restrictions which essentially prevents anyone other 
than staff members from entering our site. 
 
For full details please go to the following site: 
https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families 
 
School Banking 
School Banking has been suspended at this time due to COVID restrictions. We apologise for any inconvenience this may 
cause. 
 

Following us on Facebook 
Are you on Facebook? To get all the latest breaking news and previews of the coming school day ahead, like 
our school Facebook page and join over 1715 followers who stay up to date with our school happenings via 
social media.  
 

Uniform Shop 
Our P&C Uniform Shop is only available for over the phone orders under Level 3 restrictions. If you require any type of 
uniforms, please ring the school during designated Uniform Shop hours (Monday 9am-10am and Thursday 2pm-3pm) so 
your order can be processed. Orders can be picked up from the School Administration Office at a time that is identified 
when you place your orders. 
 

Accessing the School App 
Get all the news and information of Parkview Public School at your fingertips through our 
School App! The app gives parents the ability to instantly access newsletters and calendar 
events without going to the website, or to send in a sick note while you stand outside the 
school because you forgot to write a paper note!  
 
There are many other easy to use features on the App including maps, uniform price lists, 
canteen price lists, change of details notifications, Facebook links, the ability to send us photos 
of your favourite moments for your kids at school and much more. To download the Parkview 
PS App to your smartphone, go to either the Apple App Store or Android Google Play Market 
and search for Parkview Public School. Once you have found it press install or download.  
 
 
 

How to Install Our School App 
On Apple 

• On your iPhone open the app store 

• Search for our school name 

• Press Install 

https://forms.gle/agbYffAeZAh3P8Ls5?fbclid=IwAR2JJVMeFIi05xpcoJInhYhFbbmI5TXo6ckzO7KbwFIt3eKvJOhyGmUpKLA
https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families


 

• Enter your iTunes password 

• It will commence downloading immediately 
Android/Google Play 

• On your SmartPhone open the Android/Google Play market 

• Search for our school name 

• Press install 

• Your app will start installing instantly 
To Open Our School App 

• Look for our schools app icon on your phone screen 

• Press the icon once 

• It will open automatically 
When prompted select yes to receive notifications and use your location (this will make sure the google maps and pop-up 
alerts work for you) 
 
Parkview Public School Website 
Don’t forget to log on to www.parkview-p.schools.nsw.edu.au for all of the latest news, pictures and calendar updates for 
your school and links to educational information that is relevant to your child!  
 
Golden Apple Docket Fundraiser 
Please keep your Golden Apple shopping dockets and place them in the container at the front office. This is a great way to 
raise funds for our students. Parkview Public School receives 5c from every ten dollars collected. 
 
Finally, as always, if you have an issue or concern please contact the classroom teacher, the appropriate Assistant Principal 
or myself. From time to time issues arise at school. This is perfectly normal for any school setting so if you have any 
questions, issues, enquiries or you want feedback on any aspect of your child’s schooling please ring to make a mutually 
convenient appointment time with your child’s teacher, Assistant Principal or myself. 
 
Regards, 
Travis Irvin 
Principal 
  

https://staffowa.det.nsw.edu.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=59b009bd8d0947348772691e322a99f3&URL=https%3a%2f%2fstaffowa.det.nsw.edu.au%2fowa%2fredir.aspx%3fC%3dbe8133ca3dc9416ab5c310aaef1f8aed%26URL%3dhttp%253a%252f%252fwww.parkview-p.schools.nsw.edu.au%252f
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Riverina PSSA Representative Soccer Team 
Salvatore Alampi was recently presented with his 
Riverina School Sports Association soccer kit 

after being selected to represent Riverina at the NSW Primary 
School Sports Association Boys Soccer Championships.   
 
Unfortunately, due to COVID-19 restrictions, the event that 
was scheduled for early in Term 3 was postponed until Term 4 
and then sadly cancelled as the COVID-19 crisis in NSW 
escalated. 
 
While this is disappointing for Salvatore, we must 
acknowledge his achievement in being the first Parkview 
student to be selected in a Riverina Soccer Team. What an 
effort! 
 
Salvatore displays outstanding sportsmanship in all his 
endeavours at school and we are proud of his achievements. 
No doubt further accolades await him with continued hard 
work. Congratulations Salvatore! 
 
 

House Championship 2021 
Accurate at 05/10/2021 

WEEK 10 
TERM 3 BRADMAN FREEMAN THORPE 
SWIMMING 
CARNIVAL 316 231 331 
CROSS COUNTRY 
CARNIVAL 301 283 345 
ATHLETICS 
CARNIVAL 380 290 361 
FARRELL CUP 

Term 4 
FRIDAY SPORT 
POINTS (3-6) 0 0 0 
HOUSE POINTS 
WEEK 10 0 0 0 
TOTAL POINTS 
SCORE 1908 1791 1996 

Thorpe lead Bradman by 88 points 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/RiverinaSSA/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXQRZPwNY-Lb0w6LiRAhPUCkAGqNK4O6RQK54lBZXLaJV3kXMQGlFFq79avWr22s6KTbniO-1kGBAm8OHaSMHWw_FIWZccpM39wMFbkYebxzNcrgO1-V3D061ZzU8GCZJOyVpijRVTBWRYKMVzQM04V&__tn__=kK-R
https://www.facebook.com/nswpssa?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXQRZPwNY-Lb0w6LiRAhPUCkAGqNK4O6RQK54lBZXLaJV3kXMQGlFFq79avWr22s6KTbniO-1kGBAm8OHaSMHWw_FIWZccpM39wMFbkYebxzNcrgO1-V3D061ZzU8GCZJOyVpijRVTBWRYKMVzQM04V&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/nswpssa?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXQRZPwNY-Lb0w6LiRAhPUCkAGqNK4O6RQK54lBZXLaJV3kXMQGlFFq79avWr22s6KTbniO-1kGBAm8OHaSMHWw_FIWZccpM39wMFbkYebxzNcrgO1-V3D061ZzU8GCZJOyVpijRVTBWRYKMVzQM04V&__tn__=-%5dK-R
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FIRST COMMUNION  

Children who are in Year 4 or who are older and would like to make their first Holy Communion in the 

Anglican Church should contact Fr. Robert Murphy (6953 2107) by Friday 15th October. 

Preparation for First Communion will commence on Saturday 23rd October at 10:30 a.m. and will be 

conducted by Mrs Ruth Warren. A liturgy of admission to Holy Communion will be celebrated on 

Sunday 31st October. 

CONFIRMATION 

Anglican students who are 12 years of age or older who would like to be Confirmed this year should 

contact Fr. Robert Murphy (0428 544 164).  

A Confirmation preparation day will be held on Saturday 30th October at St. Peter’s hall. The 

Sacrament of Confirmation will be celebrated on Sunday 14th November, by the Bishop of Riverina. 

 



 

Order online before 10am 

 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


